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The Greening of Antarctica Alessandro Antonello 2019-05-31 In The Greening of Antarctica
Alessandro Antonello investigates the development of an international regime of environmental
protection and management between the signing of the Antarctic Treaty in 1959 and the signing
of the Convention on the Conservation of Antarctic Marine Living Resources in 1980. In those
two decades, the Antarctic Treaty parties and an international community of scientists
reimagined what many considered a cold, sterile, and abiotic wilderness as a fragile and
extensive regional ecosystem. Antonello investigates this change by analyzing the
negotiations and developments surrounding four environmental agreements: the Agreed Measures
for the Conservation of Antarctic Fauna and Flora in 1964; the Convention for the
Conservation of Antarctic Seals in 1972; a voluntary restraint resolution on Antarctic mining
in 1977; and the Convention on the Conservation of Antarctic Marine Living Resources in 1980.
Though distant from world populations, Antarctica has long been a site of inter-state contest
for geopolitical power and standing. This book reveals how a range of contests, geopolitical,
epistemic and imaginative, created the environmental protection regime of the Antarctic
Treaty System, and discusses the tension between states' individual searches for power and
the collective desire for stability in the region. In this international and diplomatic
context, the actors were not only trying to keep relations between themselves orderly, but
they were also using treaties to order the human relationship with the environment. Drawing
on a wide range of international archives, many newly-opened, The Greening of Antarctica
offers the first detailed narrative of a crucial period in Antarctic history and reveals the
contours of global environmental thought and diplomacy in the transformative Age of Ecology.
The Nature of German Imperialism Bernhard Gissibl 2016-07-01 Today, the East African state
of Tanzania is renowned for wildlife preserves such as the Serengeti National Park, the
Ngorongoro Conservation Area, and the Selous Game Reserve. Yet few know that most of these
initiatives emerged from decades of German colonial rule. This book gives the first full
account of Tanzanian wildlife conservation up until World War I, focusing upon elephant
hunting and the ivory trade as vital factors in a shift from exploitation to preservation
that increasingly excluded indigenous Africans. Analyzing the formative interactions between
colonial governance and the natural world, The Nature of German Imperialism situates East
African wildlife policies within the global emergence of conservationist sensibilities around
1900.
The Oxford Handbook of Public History James B. Gardner 2017 This volume also provides both
currently practicing historians and those entering the field a map for understanding the
historical landscape of the future: not just to the historiographical debates of the academy
but also the boom in commemoration and history outside the academy evident in many countries
since the 1990s, which now constitutes the historical culture in each country. Public
historians need to understand both contexts, and to negotiate their implications for
questions of historical authority and the public historian's work.
The Blue Economy in Sub-Saharan Africa DONALD L. SPARKS 2021-06-17 The blue economy,

comprising coastal and marine resources, offers vast benefits for sub-Saharan Africa: of the
53 countries and territories in the region, 32 are coastal states; there are 13 million sq km
of maritime zones; more than 90% of the region’s exports and imports come by sea; and the
African Union hails the blue economy as the ‘new frontier of African renaissance’. Despite
their importance, the region’s coastal and marine resources have been neither fully
appreciated nor fully utilized. They are only now being recognized as being key to Africa’s
potential prosperity. As the region grows, it has, in general, not taken adequate safeguards
to protect these valuable resources. That is partly because some of the problems (pollution,
for example) are regional and know no borders. All too often, short-term gains are made at
the expense of the long term (overfishing, for example). This book provides, for the first
time, a study of the constraints and opportunities the blue economy offers for sub-Saharan
Africa. It includes an introduction and overview; sectoral analyses (including tourism,
fisheries, mineral resources, culture, shipping and maritime safety); country case studies;
and analyses of regional and international efforts towards better coastal zone and marine
management.
Undiplomatic History Asa McKercher 2019-04-30 When the field of Canadian history underwent
major shifts in the 1990s, international history became marginalized and the focus turned
away from foreign affairs. Over the past decade, however, the study of Canada and the world
has been revitalized. Undiplomatic History charts these changes, bringing together leading
and emerging historians of Canadian international and transnational relations to take stock
of recent developments and to outline the course of future research. Following global trends
in the wider historiography, contributors explore new lenses of historical analysis – such as
race, gender, political economy, identity, religion, and the environment – and emphasize the
relevance of non-state actors, including scientists, athletes, students, and activists. The
essays in this volume challenge old ways of thinking and showcase how an exciting new
generation of historians are asking novel questions about Canadians' interactions with people
and places beyond the country's borders. From human rights to the environment, and from
medical internationalism to transnational feminism, Undiplomatic History maps out a path
toward a vibrant and inclusive understanding of what constitutes Canadian foreign policy in
an age of global connectivity.
The League of Nations and the Protection of the Environment Omer Aloni 2021-05-13 This first
study of the environmental challenges handled by the League of Nations pioneers new
perspectives on legal and environmental history.
Eco-Cultural Networks and the British Empire James Beattie 2014-12-18 19th-century British
imperial expansion dramatically shaped today's globalised world. Imperialism encouraged mass
migrations of people, shifting flora, fauna and commodities around the world and led to a
series of radical environmental changes never before experienced in history. Eco-Cultural
Networks and the British Empire explores how these networks shaped ecosystems, cultures and
societies throughout the British Empire and how they were themselves transformed by local and
regional conditions. This multi-authored volume begins with a rigorous theoretical analysis
of the categories of 'empire' and 'imperialism'. Its chapters, written by leading scholars in
the field, draw methodologically from recent studies in environmental history, post-colonial
theory and the history of science. Together, these perspectives provide a comprehensive
historical understanding of how the British Empire reshaped the globe during the 19th and
20th centuries. This book will be an important addition to the literature on British
imperialism and global ecological change.
Crossing Empires Kristin L. Hoganson 2020-01-03 Weaving U.S. history into the larger fabric
of world history, the contributors to Crossing Empires de-exceptionalize the American empire,
placing it in a global transimperial context. They draw attention to the breadth of U.S.
entanglements with other empires to illuminate the scope and nature of American global power
as it reached from the Bering Sea to Australia and East Africa to the Caribbean. With case
studies ranging from the 1830s to the late twentieth century, the contributors address topics
including diplomacy, governance, anticolonialism, labor, immigration, medicine, religion, and
race. Their transimperial approach—whether exemplified in examinations of U.S. steel
corporations partnering with British imperialists to build the Ugandan railway or the U.S.
reliance on other empires in its governance of the Philippines—transcends histories of
interimperial rivalries and conflicts. In so doing, the contributors illuminate the power
dynamics of seemingly transnational histories and the imperial origins of contemporary
globality. Contributors. Ikuko Asaka, Oliver Charbonneau, Genevieve Clutario, Anne L. Foster,
Julian Go, Michel Gobat, Julie Greene, Kristin L. Hoganson, Margaret D. Jacobs, Moon-Ho Jung,
Marc-William Palen, Nicole M. Phelps, Jay Sexton, John Soluri, Stephen Tuffnell

International Organizations and Environmental Protection Wolfram Kaiser 2016-12-01
Pollution, resource depletion, habitat management, and climate change are all issues that
necessarily transcend national boundaries. Accordingly, they and other environmental concerns
have been a particular focus for international organizations from before the First World War
to the present day. This volume is the first to comprehensively explore the environmental
activities of professional communities, NGOs, regional bodies, the United Nations, and other
international organizations during the twentieth century. It follows their efforts to shape
debates about environmental degradation, develop binding intergovernmental commitments,
and—following the seminal 1972 Conference on the Human Environment—implement and enforce
actual international policies.
Luxury in Global Perspective Karin Hofmeester 2016-11-28 Global history is predicated on
connections and exchange: how connections between far-flung people, places, and objects are
forged through a variety of exchanges. As world history has matured as a field, its
practitioners have found the movement of commodities between peoples, places, and time a
fruitful vehicle for research and teaching. Studies of 'bulk' items like salt, spices,
coffee, and other globally-traded commodities abound, but few scholars have examined the role
of luxury goods from a global perspective. This anthology charts the many different contexts
in which luxury objects have been used across the globe, ranging from the social practices
linked to these objects to their production, exchange, and consumption, as well as how these
practices varied over time and space and how different societies attributed diverse meanings
to the same objects. Using luxury goods as a conduit, Luxury in Global Perspective enriches
our understanding of global history.
Transnational Currents in a Shrinking World Emily S. Rosenberg 2014 Emily Rosenberg examines
the social and cultural networks that emerged from global exchanges between 1870 and 1945.
Transnational connections were being formed many decades before "globalization" became a
commonplace term in economic and political discourse, and these currents underscore the
fluidity of spatial and personal identifications.
Wilderness Protection in Europe Kees Bastmeijer 2016-04-01 Europe still retains large areas
which play host to numerous native and free-functioning ecosystems and lack roads, buildings,
bridges, cables and other permanent manifestations of modern society. In the past such areas
were considered wastelands, whose value lay only in their potential for cultivation and
economic exploitation. Today, these wilderness areas are increasingly cherished as places for
rest and recreation and as important areas for scientific research, biodiversity conservation
and the mitigation of and adaptation to certain climate change effects. This book provides
the first major appraisal of the role of international, European and domestic law in
protecting the remaining wilderness areas and their distinguishing qualities in Europe. It
also highlights the lessons that can be learned from the various international, regional and
national approaches, identifies obstacles to wilderness protection in Europe and considers
whether and how the legal protection of wilderness can be further advanced.
Civilizing Nature Bernhard Gissibl 2012-11-30 National parks are one of the most important
and successful institutions in global environmentalism. Since their first designation in the
United States in the 1860s and 1870s they have become a global phenomenon. The development of
these ecological and political systems cannot be understood as a simple reaction to mounting
environmental problems, nor can it be explained by the spread of environmental sensibilities.
Shifting the focus from the usual emphasis on national parks in the United States, this
volume adopts an historical and transnational perspective on the global geography of
protected areas and its changes over time. It focuses especially on the actors, networks,
mechanisms, arenas, and institutions responsible for the global spread of the national park
and the associated utilization and mobilization of asymmetrical relationships of power and
knowledge, contributing to scholarly discussions of globalization and the emergence of global
environmental institutions and governance.
Wetlands in a Dry Land Emily O'Gorman 2021-06-25 In the name of agriculture, urban growth,
and disease control, humans have drained, filled, or otherwise destroyed nearly 87 percent of
the world’s wetlands over the past three centuries. Unintended consequences include
biodiversity loss, poor water quality, and the erosion of cultural sites, and only in the
past few decades have wetlands been widely recognized as worth preserving. Emily O’Gorman
asks, What has counted as a wetland, for whom, and with what consequences? Using the MurrayDarling Basin—a massive river system in eastern Australia that includes over 30,000 wetland
areas—as a case study and drawing on archival research and original interviews, O’Gorman
examines how people and animals have shaped wetlands from the late nineteenth century to
today. She illuminates deeper dynamics by relating how Aboriginal peoples acted then and now

as custodians of the landscape, despite the policies of the Australian government; how the
movements of water birds affected farmers; and how mosquitoes have defied efforts to fully
understand, let alone control, them. Situating the region’s history within global
environmental humanities conversations, O’Gorman argues that we need to understand wetlands
as socioecological landscapes in order to create new kinds of relationships with and futures
for these places.
Handbook of Historical Animal Studies Mieke Roscher 2021-06-08
Nation-States and the Global Environment Erika Marie Bsumek 2013-04-02 Hardly a day passes
without journalists, policymakers, academics, or scientists calling attention to the
worldwide scale of the environmental crisis confronting humankind. While climate change has
generated the greatest alarm in recent years, other global problems-desertification, toxic
pollution, species extinctions, drought, and deforestation, to name just a few-loom close
behind. The scope of the most pressing environmental problems far exceeds the capacity of
individual nation-states, much less smaller political entities. To compound these problems,
economic globalization, the growth of non-governmental activist groups, and the accelerating
flow of information have fundamentally transformed the geopolitical landscape. Despite the
new urgency of these challenges, however, they are not without historical precedent. As this
book shows, nation-states have long sought agreements to manage migratory wildlife, just as
they have negotiated conventions governing the exploitation of rivers and other bodies of
water. Similarly, nation-states have long attempted to control resources beyond their
borders, to impose their standards of proper environmental exploitation on others, and to
draw on expertise developed elsewhere to cope with environmental problems at home. This
collection examines this little-understood history, providing case studies and context to
inform ongoing debates.
Our Gigantic Zoo Thomas M. Lekan 2020-01-09 How did the Seregenti become an internationally
renowned African conservation site and one of the most iconic destinations for a safari? In
this book, Thomas M. Lekan illuminates the controversial origins of this national park by
examining how Europe's greatest wildlife conservationist, former Frankfurt Zoo director and
Oscar-winning documentarian Bernhard Grzimek, popularized it as a global destination. In the
1950s, Grimzek and his son Michael began a quest to save the Serengeti from modernization and
"overpopulation" by remaking an imperial game reserve into a gigantic zoo for the earth's
last great mammals. Grzimek, well-known to German audiences through his long-running
television program, A Place for Animals, used the film Seregenti Shall Not Die to convince
ordinary Europeans that they could save nature. Yet their message sidestepped the
uncomfortable legacies of German colonial exploitation in the region that had endangered
animals and excluded local people. After independence, Grzimek raised funds, brokered
diplomatic favors, and convinced German tourists to book travel packages--all to persuade
Tanzanian leader Julius Nyerere that wildlife would fuel the young nation's economic
development. Grzimek helped Tanzania to create almost a dozen new national parks by 1975, but
wooing tourists conflicted with rights of the Maasai and other African communities to inhabit
the landscape on their own terms. Grzimek's global priorities eventually clashed with
Nyerere's nationalist ones, as a more self-assertive Tanzania resented conservationists'
meddling and failed promises. A story that demonstrates the conflicts between international
conservation, nature tourism, decolonization, and national sovereignty, Our Gigantic Zoo
explores the legacy of the man who portrayed himself as a second Noah, called on a sacred
mission to protect the last vestiges of paradise for all humankind.
Statebuilding from the Margins Carol Nackenoff 2014-01-14 The period between the Civil War
and the New Deal was particularly rich and formative for political development. Beyond the
sweeping changes and national reforms for which the era is known, Statebuilding from the
Margins examines often-overlooked cases of political engagement that expanded the capacities
and agendas of the developing American state. With particular attention to gendered, classed,
and racialized dimensions of civic action, the chapters explore points in history where the
boundaries between public and private spheres shifted, including the legal formulation of
black citizenship and monogamy in the postbellum years; the racial politics of Georgia's
adoption of prohibition; the rise of public waste management; the incorporation of domestic
animal and wildlife management into the welfare state; the creation of public juvenile
courts; and the involvement of women's groups in the creation of U.S. housing policy. In many
of these cases, private citizens or organizations initiated political action by framing their
concerns as problems in which the state should take direct interest to benefit and improve
society. Statebuilding from the Margins depicts a republic in progress, accruing policy
agendas and the institutional ability to carry them out in a nonlinear fashion, often

prompted and powered by the creative techniques of policy entrepreneurs and organizations
that worked alongside and outside formal boundaries to get results. These Progressive Era
initiatives established models for the way states could create, intervene in, and regulate
new policy areas—innovations that remain relevant for growth and change in contemporary
American governance. Contributors: James Greer, Carol Nackenoff, Julie Novkov, Susan Pearson,
Kimberly Smith, Marek D. Steedman, Patricia Strach, Kathleen Sullivan, Ann-Marie Szymanski.
The Republican Reversal James Morton Turner 2018-11-12 Not long ago Republicans took pride
in their tradition of environmental leadership. The GOP helped create the EPA, extend the
Clean Air Act, and protect endangered species. Today Republicans denounce climate change as a
“hoax” and seek to dismantle environmental regulations. What happened? James Morton Turner
and Andrew C. Isenberg provide answers.
Encyclopedia of Global Environmental Governance and Politics Philipp H. Pattberg 2015-11-27
The Encyclopedia of Global Environmental Governance and Politics surveys the broad range of
environmental and sustainability challenges in the emerging Anthropocene and scrutinizes
available concepts, methodological tools, theories and approaches, as well as overlaps with
adjunct fields of study. This comprehensive reference work, written by some of the most
eminent academics in the field, contains 68 entries on numerous aspects across 7 thematic
areas, including concepts and definitions; theories and methods; actors; institutions; issueareas; cross-cutting questions; and overlaps with non-environmental fields. With this broad
approach, the volume seeks to provide a pluralistic knowledge base of the research and
practice of global environmental governance and politics in times of increased complexity and
contestation. Providing its readers with a unique point of reference, as well as stimulus for
further research, this Encyclopedia is an indispensable tool for anyone interested in the
politics of the environment, particularly students, teachers and researchers.
Water on Sand Alan Mikhail 2013-01-10 Making environmental history accessible to scholars of
the Middle East and the history of the region accessible to environmental historians, Water
on Sand opens up new fields of scholarly inquiry.
National Park Science Jane Carruthers 2017-07-31 South Africa is renowned for its wildlife
and environmental conservation in iconic national parks such as the Kruger, one of the
world's first formal protected areas. However, this is the first book to thoroughly analyse
and explain the interesting and changing scientific research that has been accomplished in
South Africa's national parks during the twentieth century. Providing a fascinating and
thorough historical narrative based on an extensive range of sources, this text details the
evolution of traditional natural history pursuits to modern conservation science in South
Africa, covering all research areas of conservation biology and all the national parks around
the country. It reveals the interaction between the international context, government,
learning institutions and the public that has shaped the present conservation arena. A
complex story that will interest and inform not only those involved in conservation science
of South Africa, but worldwide.
The Oxford Handbook of Environmental History Andrew C. Isenberg 2017-03-01 The field of
environmental history emerged just decades ago but has established itself as one of the most
innovative and important new approaches to history, one that bridges the human and natural
world, the humanities and the sciences. With the current trend towards internationalizing
history, environmental history is perhaps the quintessential approach to studying subjects
outside the nation-state model, with pollution, global warming, and other issues affecting
the earth not stopping at national borders. With 25 essays, this Handbook is global in scope
and innovative in organization, looking at the field thematically through such categories as
climate, disease, oceans, the body, energy, consumerism, and international relations.
Oceanic Histories David Armitage 2017-12-07 Oceanic Histories is the first comprehensive
account of world history focused not on the land but viewed through the 70% of the Earth's
surface covered by water. Leading historians trace the history of the Indian, Pacific, and
Atlantic Oceans and seas, from the Arctic and the Baltic to the South China Sea and the Sea
of Japan/Korea's East Sea, over the longue dure. Individual chapters trace the histories and
the historiographies of the various oceanic regions, with special attention given to the
histories of circulation and particularity, the links between human and non-human history and
the connections and comparisons between parts of the World Ocean. Showcasing oceanic history
as a field with a long past and a vibrant future, these authoritative surveys, original
arguments and guides to research make this volume an indispensable resource for students and
scholars alike.
The Animal Game Daniel E. Bender 2016-11-07 Tracing the global trade and trafficking in
animals that supplied U.S. zoos, Daniel Bender shows how Americans learned to view faraway

places through the lens of exotic creatures on display. He recounts the public’s conflicted
relationship with zoos, decried as prisons by activists even as they remain popular centers
of education and preservation.
Humans Versus Nature Daniel R. Headrick 2020 "This book is about the ongoing conflict
between humanity and the natural environment. Over the past 200,000 years, humans have
multiplied and populated the Earth. When they domesticated plants and animals and replaced
foraging with agriculture and herding, they depleted natural resources, deforested the land,
and caused mass extinctions. But nature has agency too, causing pandemics of plague,
smallpox, measles, influenza, and other diseases and a climate change called the Little Ice
Age. In recent centuries, industrialization has accelerated extinctions, deforestation, and
resource depletion, even in the oceans. Twentieth-century developmentalism and mass
consumerism have caused global warming and other climate changes. Environmental movements
have argued for the need to mitigate the negative consequences of technological and economic
change. The future of humanity and the Earth depends on choices between achieving a
sustainable balance between humans and nature, carrying on as before, or learning to manage
the biosphere. environment, mass extinction, domestication, agriculture, pandemic,
industrialization, developmentalism, consumerism, global warming"-The Routledge Companion to Global Indigenous History Ann McGrath 2021-09-30 The Routledge
Companion to Global Indigenous History presents exciting new innovations in the dynamic field
of Indigenous global history while also outlining ethical, political, and practical research.
Indigenous histories are not merely concerned with the past but have resonances for the
politics of the present and future, ranging across vast geographical distances and deep time
periods. The volume starts with an introduction that explores definitions of Indigenous
peoples, followed by six thematic sections which each have a global spread: European uses of
history and the positioning of Indigenous people as history’s outsiders; their migrations and
mobilities; colonial encounters; removals and diasporas; memory, identities, and narratives;
deep histories and pathways towards future Indigenous histories that challenge the nature of
the history discipline itself. This book illustrates the important role of Indigenous history
and Indigenous knowledges for contemporary concerns, including climate change, spirituality
and religious movements, gender negotiations, modernity and mobility, and the meaning of
‘nation’ and the ‘global’. Reflecting the state of the art in Indigenous global history, the
contributors suggest exciting new directions in the field, examine its many research
challenges and show its resonances for a global politics of the present and future. This book
is invaluable reading for students in both undergraduate and postgraduate Indigenous history
courses.
Elephant Treaties Rachelle Adam 2014-01-07 Based on a legal history of international
biodiversity treaties from the late nineteenth century to the present, Rachelle Adam argues
that todayÕs biodiversity crisis is rooted in European colonial history, especially in the
conservation treaties that the colonial powers (and their non-governmental counterparts)
negotiated to protect AfricaÕs big-game animals. Reflecting on the colonial pastÑparticularly
on efforts to manage the commerce in elephant ivoryÑAdam sheds light on why more recent
attempts to arrest the decline in biodiversity by way of international agreement have failed.
This volume will spur a rethinking of such agreements and trigger a search for alternatives
outside of existing international structures.
British Influences on International Law, 1915-2015 Robert McCorquodale 2016-07-04 This is a
contemporary analysis of the influence of the United Kingdom on the creation, development and
enforcement of international law globally over the past century.
Ruling Nature, Controlling People 2018-09-03 Recent nature conservation initiatives in
Southern Africa such as communal conservancies and peace parks are often embedded in
narratives of economic development and ecological research. They are also increasingly marked
by militarisation and violence. In Ruling Nature, Controlling People, Luregn Lenggenhager
shows that these features were also characteristic of South African rule over the Caprivi
Strip region in North-Eastern Namibia, especially in the fields of forestry, fisheries and,
ultimately, wildlife conservation. In the process, the increasingly internationalised war in
the region from the late 1960s until Namibia’s independence in 1990 became intricately
interlinked with contemporary nature conservation, ecology and economic development projects.
By retracing such interdependencies, Lenggenhager provides a novel perspective from which to
examine the history of a region which has until now barely entered the focus of historical
research. He thereby highlights the enduring relevance of the supposedly peripheral Caprivi
and its military, scientific and environmental histories for efforts to develop a deeper
understanding of the ways in which apartheid South Africa exerted state power.

Animal Welfare and International Environmental Law Werner Scholtz 2019 At a time when the
planet’s wildlife faces countless dangers, international environmental law continues to
overlook its evolving welfare interests. This thought-provoking book provides a crucial
exploration of how international environmental law must adapt to take account of the growing
recognition of the intrinsic value of wildlife.
The Environment and International History Scott Kaufman 2018-12-13 Studies of the history of
international relations traditionally have focused on the decisions made by those at the
highest levels of government. In more recent years, scholars have expanded their attention to
cover economic, cultural, or social interactions among nations. What has remained largely
ignored, however, is the impact of an increasingly-interdependent world upon the environment
and, conversely, how environmental concerns have affected the ecology, social relationships,
economics, and politics at national, regional, and global levels. The Environment and
International History fills this gap, looking at the interrelationship between international
politics and the environment. Using a transnational and interdisciplinary approach, this book
examines how imperialism, war, and a divergence of interests between the developed and
underdeveloped world all have had implications for plants, animals, and humans worldwide.
Nature's Diplomats Raf De Bont 2021-05-11 Nature’s Diplomats explores the development of
science-based and internationally conceived nature protection in its foundational years
before the 1960s, the decade when it launched from obscurity onto the global stage. Raf De
Bont studies a movement while it was still in the making and its groups were still rather
small, revealing the geographies of the early international preservationist groups, their
social composition, self-perception, ethos, and predilections, their ideals and strategies,
and the natures they sought to preserve. By examining international efforts to protect
migratory birds, the threatened European bison, and the mountain gorilla in the interior of
the Belgian Congo, Nature’s Diplomats sheds new light on the launch of major international
organizations for nature protection in the aftermath of World War II. Additionally, it covers
how the rise of ecological science, the advent of the Cold War, and looming decolonization
forced a rethinking of approach and rhetoric; and how old ideas and practices lingered on. It
provides much-needed historical context for present-day convictions about and approaches to
the preservation of species and the conservation of natural resources, the involvement of
local communities in conservation projects, the fate of extinct species and vanished
habitats, and the management of global nature.
National Parks beyond the Nation Adrian Howkins 2016-03-31 “The idea of a national park was
an American invention of historic consequences marking the beginning of a worldwide
movement,” the U.S. National Park Service asserts in its 2006 Management Policies. National
Parks beyond the Nation brings together the work of fifteen scholars and writers to reveal
the tremendous diversity of the global national park experience—an experience sometimes
influencing, sometimes influenced by, and sometimes with no reference whatever to the United
States. Writer and historian Wallace Stegner once called national parks “America’s best
idea.” The contributors to this volume use that exceptionalist claim as a starting point for
thinking about an international history of national parks. They explore the historical
interactions and influences—intellectual, political, and material—within and between national
park systems in Canada, New Zealand, South Africa, Indonesia, Antarctica, Brazil, and other
countries. What is the role of science in the history of these preserves? Of politics? What
purposes do they serve: Conservation? Education? Reverence toward nature? Tourist pleasure?
People have thought differently about national parks at different times and in different
places; and neat physical boundaries have been disrupted by wandering animals, human
movements, the spread of disease, and climate change. Viewing parks around the world, at
various scales and across national frontiers, these essays offer a panoptic view of the
common and contrasting cultural and environmental features of national parks worldwide. If
national parks are, as Stegner said, “absolutely American,” they are no less part of the
world at large. National Parks beyond the Nation tells us as much about the multifarious and
changing ideas of nature and culture as about the framing of those ideas in geographic,
temporal, and national terms.
Conservation Biology in Sub-Saharan Africa Richard Primack 2019-09-10 Conservation Biology
in Sub-Saharan Africa comprehensively explores the challenges and potential solutions to key
conservation issues in Sub-Saharan Africa. Easy to read, this lucid and accessible textbook
includes fifteen chapters that cover a full range of conservation topics, including threats
to biodiversity, environmental laws, and protected areas management, as well as related
topics such as sustainability, poverty, and human-wildlife conflict. This rich resource also
includes a background discussion of what conservation biology is, a wide range of theoretical

approaches to the subject, and concrete examples of conservation practice in specific African
contexts. Strategies are outlined to protect biodiversity whilst promoting economic
development in the region. Boxes covering specific themes written by scientists who live and
work throughout the region are included in each chapter, together with recommended readings
and suggested discussion topics. Each chapter also includes an extensive bibliography.
Conservation Biology in Sub-Saharan Africa provides the most up-to-date study in the field.
It is an essential resource, available on-line without charge, for undergraduate and graduate
students, as well as a handy guide for professionals working to stop the rapid loss of
biodiversity in Sub-Saharan Africa and elsewhere.
Environmental Histories of the First World War Richard P. Tucker 2018-08-31 Surveys the
ecological impacts of World War I, showing how the war had a global impact on the
environment.
The Game of Conservation Mark Cioc 2009-11-15 The Game of Conservation is a brilliantly
crafted and highly readable examination of nature protection around the world. Twentiethcentury nature conservation treaties often originated as attempts to regulate the pace of
killing rather than as attempts to protect animal habitat. Some were prompted by major
breakthroughs in firearm techniques, such as the invention of the elephant gun and grenade
harpoons, but agricultural development was at least as important as hunting regulations in
determining the fate of migratory species. The treaties had many defects, yet they also
served the goal of conservation to good effect, often saving key species from complete
extermination and sometimes keeping the population numbers at viable levels. It is because of
these treaties that Africa is dotted with large national parks, that North America has an
extensive network of bird refuges, and that there are any whales left in the oceans. All of
these treaties are still in effect today, and all continue to influence nature-protection
efforts around the globe. Drawing on a wide variety of primary and secondary sources, Mark
Cioc shows that a handful of treaties—all designed to protect the world’s most commercially
important migratory species—have largely shaped the contours of global nature conservation
over the past century. The scope of the book ranges from the African savannahs and the skies
of North America to the frigid waters of the Antarctic.
Creating Wilderness Patrick Kupper 2014-07-30 The history of the Swiss National Park, from
its creation in the years before the Great War to the present, is told for the first time in
this book. Unlike Yellowstone Park, which embodied close cooperation between state-supported
conservation and public recreation, the Swiss park put in place an extraordinarily strong
conservation program derived from a close alliance between the state and scientific research.
This deliberate reinterpretation of the American idea of the national park was innovative and
radical, but its consequences were not limited to Switzerland. The Swiss park became the
prime example of a "scientific national park," thereby influencing the course of national
parks worldwide.
Comparing Apples, Oranges, and Cotton Frank Uekötter 2014-04-10 Plantations are a key
institution of the modern era. From an environmental perspective, they are also one of the
most consequential modes of production. This volume assembles articles on commodities as
diverse ase coffee, cotton, rubber and apples, providing overviews on plantation systems from
Latin America to New Zealand while at the same time exploring the multitude of dimensions
that the environmental history of plantations incorporates. The global history of plantation
systems highlights the enormous resilience of modern monocultures but also the price that
humans and environments were paying. "
Wildlife Politics Bruce Rocheleau 2017-03-30 Attitudes towards charismatic animals such as
tigers, lions, bears and wolves vary greatly and change over time, resulting in bitter
political debates. This comprehensive book identifies and analyses the factors that influence
policies across the globe, highlighting how this impacts conservation as a whole. Issues such
as overexploitation, hunting, ecotourism and the struggle to prevent illegal wildlife
trafficking are examined and science's role in policymaking is assessed. The conflicting
forces behind legislation, including institutions, interest groups and the media are
analysed, with particular focus on the significance of the Endangered Species Act, covering
over forty-five species that have become matters of political debate in sixty-seven different
countries. Case studies and conceptual frameworks provide a clear understanding of the key
topics, shedding light on this important yet often overlooked area of environmental politics.
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